
Laurelhurst Community Club                                                     
Serving Seattle’s Laurelhurst community since 1920

February 17, 2010

Judith Thornton
3338 43rd Avenue NE
Seattle, Washington  98105

RE: Vandalism at Waterway No. 1

Dear Judith:

The State Department of Natural Resources (DNR) forwarded your email message dated
today regarding vandalism at Waterway No. 1.  Did you take photos and/or file a police report?
When do you estimate that the incident occurred?  Did you observe any suspicious activity?
Could you please forward any photos you have taken and the police incident report number if
you contacted the police?  If you picked up the broken glass without documenting the incident, it
makes it difficult for the police to follow up.

When I visited the waterway this afternoon, I could not see the rusty metal rod that you
reference in your message.  Could you please be specific as to its location?  The Lewis’s today
reported that they have not seen anyone by the non-motorized boat launch area or any suspicious
activity.

Under the Right of Entry Agreement between the Laurelhurst Community Club (LCC)
and the DNR, LCC is responsible for notifying the police of any unlawful activities.  The
provision in the agreement states:

Thank you for the information you provided.  We hope that we can count on your
cooperation in the future in notifying LCC and the police of any unlawful activities at the
waterway.

Sincerely,

Jeannie Hale, President
3425 West Laurelhurst Drive NE
Seattle, Washington  98105
206-525-5135 / fax 206-525-9631
jeannieh@serv.net

cc:  Derrick Toba, Assistant Division Manager, Aquatic Resources Division, DNR; Monica
Shoemaker


